Dear
We are presenting this letter to your embassy today as we are appalled at the role your government is playing within the European Union in obstructing support for a UN Commission of Inquiry into possible war crimes and crimes against humanity in Burma.  
In three successive reports, the UN Special Rapporteur on Burma has stated that the UN should consider establishing a Commission of Inquiry into war crimes and crimes against humanity.  It is now 16 months since he first made this call. In October 2010 he stated; “Failing to act on accountability in Myanmar will embolden the perpetrators of international crimes and further postpone long-overdue justice.”

Your government is failing to act. It has failed to support a UN Inquiry. Your government should not only be publicly supporting a UN Inquiry, but also pushing for the European Union as a whole to support including the establishment of Inquiry in the draft UN General Assembly resolution on Burma.
It appears your government is afraid to publicly admit its role, and instead hides behind the confidentiality of internal EU meetings. Perhaps this is because the German public would likely be horrified to learn what is being done in their name, that their government is protecting a regime that is raping ethnic minority women and girls, mortar bombing civilian villages, and torturing political opponents.

Our organisation is taking this action today along with many others worldwide, and we will be taking further actions to highlight the role your government is playing in blocking a UN Inquiry into these crimes.

Your government must reconsider its current position, support the recommendation of the UN Special Rapporteur for a UN Inquiry, and so help take a step towards ending impunity, an essential step for ending human rights abuses, and bringing justice and peace to Burma. This is what international law requires, and what Burma’s democracy movement is supporting.
We look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely
